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Message from the CWM
Chairman
Feral Pig Activity (By
James McGillion)
While there is still no official or
unofficial update from the Qld
Government regarding the
recommencement of projects
on public lands, recent media
aligns to what CWM has been
hearing on the ground about
growing pig populations as per
this ABC article:
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2
021-09-29/pigs-in-the-city-feralpopulation-booms/100484630.
Due to the wetter last couple of
years (in many places) feral
pigs are increasing in
population and subsequent
competition for food sources.
Individuals within the article
provide interesting information
about recent pig sightings
close to more densely
populated parts of Queensland.
The Rockhampton Regional
Council have been receiving
reports of feral pig activity on
properties that back on to state
parks including Frenchville,
Norman Gardens, Mt Archer
and Koongal. In these
instances, encroaching pigs
are ripping up land in order to

locate food sources. Similarly,
South Burnett Regional Council
is also talking about a
significant increase in pig
numbers in recent times, with
the Bunya Mountains being a
specific problem area for the
Council and QPWS. Varying
numbers of pigs are also being
spotted in and around Dalby, in
Drayton and Goombungee on
the outskirts of Toowoomba
and along the walking trails at
Cunningham's Gap within the
Main Range National Park.
A draft of the National Feral Pig
Action Plan was issued out
earlier in 2021. CWM was
provided with opportunity to
input into the plan which
advocates for a range of pig
control methods including
aerial and ground shooting,
baiting, trapping and exclusion
fencing.
Indications are that the plan is
to be finalised and endorsed by
government in late 2021:
https://www.abc.net.au/news/ru
ral/2021-04-27/feral-pigs-costfarmers-thousands-but-actionplan-months-away/100090344.
It will be interesting to see what
impact this plan may have on
future CWM control work on
private and government
controlled lands.

New Properties – Cairns
Region
One new private property has
been added to our roster in the
Cairns region, with another
being assessed.
Helping landowners you
might know
If you know landowners that
need assistance controlling
pest and you don’t have the
time and manpower to do it by
yourself, CWM can help.
Speak with your
Regional/Area/Committee
contact about how we could
implement a plan to undertake
control. Introducing a property
to CWM does not mean you
lose access to it. You can also
be the Project Leader for that
property, overseeing
management of CWM teams
and trips.
CWM Financial Audit
SSAA Qld contracted auditors
to conduct a financial audit of
our accounts over previous
years. This has been finalized
and will be made available to
the CWM committee in the
coming weeks.
Damien Ferguson
Chairman (Mob - 0402 424
424) cwmchair@ssaaqld.org.au

General articles,
stories, tips
Kangaroo Island
turns up the heat on
feral pigs with hightech eradication
program
After more than two centuries
on Kangaroo Island, feral pigs
are in the firing line from all
directions.
Pigs are also bad news for
graziers, croppers and potato
growers. The wild animals rip
up paddocks. Before the
bushfires, it was estimated they
cost the farming community
$600,000 a year. "It's a threat
to our industry, "said KI
Agriculture chairman Rick
Morris. "It's not only the
economic damage it's a threat
to livestock health." He said
most farmers were excited
about the prospect of getting rid
of that threat.
A three-year eradication
program has been launched on
Kangaroo Island to cull feral
pigs. It includes both thermal
imaging cameras for aerial
culls, and baiting stations using
a recently released poison.
Coordinators say last year's
bushfires lowered pig numbers
and left open land, creating a
"short window" for eradication.
An extensive high-tech aerial
cull has started, as part of a
plan to wipe out the destructive
pest, which was introduced by
French explorers. The
ambitious three-year
eradication program, funded by
the South Australian and
federal governments, was
launched after last year's
devastating bushfires.

"Before the fires, there was an
estimated 5,000 to 10,000 pigs
affecting farmers, conservation,
the parks and everyone here on
the island," said Matt Korcz,
who is coordinating the
eradication program. "We
expect that to be much smaller,
somewhere between 500 to
1,000 pigs, giving us this
amazing opportunity to get rid
of the pigs once and for all."
Matt Korcz believes now is the
time to eradicate feral pigs on
Kangaroo Island.(

Thermal imaging a big
advantage
Earlier this year, the island
became the first place in
Australia to use thermal
imaging cameras in a trial aerial
cull. "In those 36 hours, we
destroyed 126 pigs," Mr Korcz
said.
"Ninety-nine per cent were
detected thermally, compared
to only 1 per cent visually."
That is now being expanded to
a 200-hour operation over the
entire pig-infested area. For
the man taking aim, the heatsensing equipment has vastly
improved his bird's-eye view.
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"You could see right through
the canopy into the burnt
landscape, where the pigs are
going to be hanging in the
creek lines and the bracken
fern, which I couldn't do with
the naked eye," said feral
animal control officer Brenton
Florence.
Mr Florence has already played
a pivotal role in eradicating
deer and goats from Kangaroo
Island. He is hoping to add
pigs to the list and says thermal
technology has been a game
changer on the ground as well
as in the air. "If we'd have had
that with the deer and goats, I
reckon you could have halved
the time you took to do it," he
said. Brenton Florence said
thermal imaging would have
helped deal with other pests.

Sodium nitrite more
effective than 1080
poison
Thermal technology isn't the
only weapon. Baiting stations
designed for pigs are being
filled with a poison that has only
recently been released.
"Sodium nitrite is really humane
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and kills pigs very quickly and
much more effectively than
1080," Mr Korcz said. "For the
feral pig eradication, so far
we've had zero off-target kills
from our poisoning program."
Extract from
https://www.abc.net.au/news/20
21-07-17/feral-pigs-kangarooisland-saeradication/100293826
ABC Landline: Kerry Staight
-----------------------------------------

Millions of feral pigs
pose bigger threat to
environment than
previously thought
Tracks zigzagging across the
heavy black soil are a common
sight at Mark Dunne's farm, an
hour's drive west of
Rockhampton in Queensland.
It's perfect for growing pulses
and legumes, but it's also a
feral-pig magnet. Mr Dunne's
1,200-hectare farm can lose
tens of thousands of dollars in a
single season from pig
damage. "There's only a
couple here at the moment," Mr
Dunne said. "They're just
foraging and looking around,
but at times we can get mobs of
up to 30 to 50.
In numbers that high, mobs of
pigs can dig up a couple of
football fields in a night. Feral
pigs are a known threat to
Australia's $65 billion
agricultural industry, destroying
crops, spreading disease and
preying on livestock. Now new
research from the University of
Queensland (UQ) reveals the
environmental threat from feral
pigs is greater than previously
thought.

Carbon emitters
By uprooting carbon trapped in
soil, the research estimates that
they're emitting the equivalent
of more than a million cars
globally each year.
"Undoubtedly, when you disturb
soil, there's going to be
emission, but we didn't realise
that it would be at that
magnitude - 1.1 million," lead
author Dr Christopher O'Bryan
said. He says it's a
conservative estimate and
emissions could be three or
four times higher. The
international team led by UQ
used predictive population
models with advanced mapping
techniques to pinpoint the
climate damage from feral pigs
across five continents.
They found Australia and New
Zealand produced the bulk of
global emissions because the
country has millions of pigs.
"We're talking about a decent
proportion —enough to catch
your attention," he said. Dr
O'Bryan said pigs in their native
environment may damage soil,
but they filled an ecological
niche in the system. He said
soil contained almost three
times as much carbon than in
the atmosphere, so even a
small fraction of carbon emitted
from soil had the potential to
accelerate climate change.
The research, published in
Global Change Biology, warned
of ramifications for curbing the
effects of climate change into
the future.

Wide-ranging impacts
Feral pigs not only threaten
species that are already in
decline due to human pressure,
but they have an impact on
agriculture, cultural heritage
and spread disease — like foot
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and mouth. "It's been
estimated if [foot and mouth]
disease were to spread through
the wild pig population in
Australia, this would be well
over $50 billion in losses due to
agriculture just in livestock," Dr
O'Bryan said.
Controlling them is challenging,
however, because feral pigs
are prolific breeders, producing
two litters of four to 10 piglets a
year in good conditions.
"There's not a one-off silver
bullet solution," Dr O'Bryan
said. The federal Department
of Agriculture has funded a
National Feral Pig Action Plan,
which it has promised to deliver
in September.
It's an initiative between state,
federal and local governments,
national resource management,
private landholders and
industry groups. "They've done
a good job at estimating the
current risk and the potential
strategies moving forward," Dr
O'Bryan said. "And they
estimate we need to get to 70
per cent reduction of population
growth to prevent any sort of
population recovery of pigs."
Inga Stünzner19/07/2021
Extract from ABC NEWS
Millions of feral pigs pose bigger
threat to environment than
previously thought (msn.com)

Quality Hunting
clothing
I recently added to my 5.11
clothing items, which I wear
whilst attending CWM projects
and I wanted to share the
reasons why I have become a
convert to Taclite Pro long
sleeve shirts, Taclite Pro
ripstop pants and the 1.75 inch
TDU belt. The shirts and pants
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are made from a poly/cotton
ripstop fabric and treated with
Teflon for stain, liquid, and soil
resistance. I have also found
that the items largely resist the
burs, cobbler’s pegs and other
vegetation that tends to
become attached to clothing
when walking through the
scrub.

close proximity to Doree
Embroidery, at 60 Manilla
Street, East Brisbane, (07 3391
6044) where your name and
CWM logo can be affixed to
your new 5.11 clothing, at a
very reasonable price.

The shirts are gusseted under
the arms for excellent mobility
when raising a firearm to take a
shot, there are plenty of
pockets, the back is cape
vented, all stress points are
bar-tacked, they are moisture
wicking, dry quickly and most
importantly they are lightweight,
durable, quiet and comfortable.
The pants enjoy similar positive
features to the shirts, including
an action waistband, double
reinforcement on the knees and
seat, triple stitching, a quality
YKK zipper, a hip mounted D
ring and the relaxed fit which is
ultra-comfortable.

What you see with
feral animal numbers
reduced

The 1.75 inch TDU Belt is
made from a tough, nylon
webbing material that stays stiff
and rigid, it can easily carry
flashlights, radios or other
attachments. Its non-metallic,
low profile plastic buckle is
ultra-secure and makes sure
that the belt does not slip or
come loose. The belt can also
be converted into a tie down or
carry strap if required, it is
reinforced with quadruple
stitching.

Peter Assfalg
---------------------------------------

On the weekend my son and I
took my two grandsons to the
local Ipswich animal enclosure.
It was beautiful weather and a
great location to show the
grandkids native wildlife up
close - like Bilbys. I always
assumed Bilbys ate grass like
rabbits, but found out that they
lived in burrows and ate moths
and insects gaining their fluid
intake from them. One of the
exhibits, containing several
Bilbys and Spinifex hopping
mice, had me reminiscing about
a CWM trip where we were
targeting feral cats in far
western Qld about 1800 km
west of Brisbane.
In a week we managed to only

find and cull about 8 cats,
which was a really great trip, as
in the early years they would
cull 100 plus cats. The project
partner made sure each cat
had records taken (GPS where
taken, weight, sex and stomach
contents) to add to a database
of what and how many native
animals were taken, to give an
average per year. He would lay
out the stomach contents and
using a reference book work
out what had been eating by
the shape of the beaks, feet or
teeth that had not been
digested.
The highlight of this trip was the
flights of native green budgies
and cockatiels during the day
and at night with the spotlight,
we could see hundreds of
marsupials - from hopping mice
to Bilbys and Kowari, small
skinks and ground nesting birds
and the occasional snake.
On the Moonie project we see
very few native animals but
many feral pigs, cats, foxes and
introduced field mice.
(Photos Ray Fitzsimon)
Ken Payne

--------------------------------------------

Whilst 5.11 clothing and other
accessories are available
through several discerning and
quality retailers, I have found
the crew at Outdoor Tactical, at
84 Logan Road,
Woolloongabba (07 3077 8889)
to be excellent to deal with,
another advantage is that it is in

Sporting Shooters’ Association of Australia (Qld) Inc.

Page 4

Some SSAA national
websites and CWM
Facebook URLs
https://www.ssaa.org.au/ If you
have the time to read some of
the info available to us, it is
easier to have informed
discussions with non-shooters
to break down their
perceptions.
Facebook national
https://www.facebook.com/ssaa
national/
SSAA TV
https://www.ssaa.org.au/ssaatv Tips on cooking (Hunting the
menu), shooting and general

items like reloading and buying
and cleaning rifles.
This video talks about leading
your shots with a shot gun –
this also applies with flowing
through with your shots on
running feral targets
https://ssaa.org.au/ssaatv/how-to-lead-a-target-whenshotgun-shooting
SSAA Gun sales
https://ssaagunsales.com/
Buying and selling at $10 for
SSAA members.
SSAA prize competitions
https://www.ssaa.org.au/ourmedia/competition/ - check as
some prizes are only for Hunter
or handgun magazine
subscribers.
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You can even read your latest
SSAA magazine online
https://ssaa.org.au/publications/
australian-shooter
SSAA Link has sad story of
starving roos during the drought
https://vimeo.com/317189198
The Qld SSAA also has a
website https://ssaaqld.org.au/
and Facebook
https://www.facebook.com/ssaa
qld
CWM Facebook
https://www.facebook.com/cwm
qld/
Australian Women's Shooter
https://www.ssaa.org.au/ourmedia/our-publications/womenshooter/
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Upcoming Activity Dates
Our calendar of activity dates is now published on our web site. Please go to:

http://cwm.ssaaqld.org.au/2013/index.php/calendar/2021-calendar
CWM Contacts
http://cwm.ssaaqld.org.au/2013/index.php/contacts

Our Supporters
The businesses listed below support us in different ways, whether it is through direct discounts to
members, donations to the Christmas Shoot, or items loaned for field use.
When purchasing items from these businesses please be sure to mention you are a Conservation
and Wildlife Member (CWM) for discounts where applicable.
_______________________________________________________________________________
SHARP EDGE
Knife Sales
www.asharpedgeqld.com

Queensland Shooters Supplies
Ph: 3202 2111
Or for the indoor range: 07 3812 1184
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